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PRESIDENTõS M ESSAGE 

  I've decided to write a bit about power, not the  power 

   that corrupts, but rather the power that enables.  The  

 members of the Lamoille Women's Club are a great bunch of  

women,  and I am nearly desperate to get you all more involved in the club.  You 
have enormous power.  It's not the Board of Directors, but rather club members, 
who direct the way we operate, both as a non-profit organization and as a group.  
Without your input, the Board is compelled to proceed with the status quo. 

     There's really nothing wrong with the status quo, but we're not even sure what 
that is. Newer members are left wondering what our policies and procedures actually 
entail; I'm one of those members.  Past President Elisabeth Moore did a wonderful 
job of compiling a manual, long overdue, but it's dated 2010.  Without perusing past 
minutes, we have no idea what the membership may have passed that has a direct ef-
fect on what we're supposed to be doing as a club.  Paper ballots only?  I've heard 
that's one of the motions that was voted on in a past meeting.  Hot lunches?  Those 
came into being when Ruth Baty was President. Committee operations?  Those seem 
dependent on who the Committee Chair is at the time.  

     It's time to broaden our policies and procedures manual to include this infor-
mation about how and why we conduct certain aspects of our organization. 

     For example, I've heard those little whispers concerning Harbor House: why 
doesn't the Committee use up its budget rather than ask members for donations?   

The truth is simple.  Unlike the Lamoille Country Fair and the Fall Craft Festival, 
CADV does not have the option of carrying over their budget.  It has to be spent by 
the end of the club year.  Therefore, money has to be placed on account with  

Bonanza Produce to assure they'll have fruit for the Harvest Festival pies, their major 
fundraiser.  The Scholarship Committee has no budget, and has to reimburse CADV 
from the funds it receives from the Harvest Festival. 

       (Continued on Page 2) 
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Presidentõs Message Continued From Page 1 

      Another question I've heard concerns how Millie selects the recipients of our Christmas food basket donations.  The 
truth is she doesn't handle this alone; others help her.  Millie contacts the VFW, churches, emergency services, and other 
organizations to find families who will not benefit from other charitable resources during the holidays.  We are the only 
group that will provide them with a Christmas meal and food to last them awhile.  As a side note: most of the recipients are 
from outside the community of Lamoille, just in case you were wondering. 

     Our club members need to empower themselves!  If you have an item you'd like to have placed on the agenda for 
presentation at the General Membership Meeting, please ask to speak at a Board Meeting.  If you're hesitant to speak to the 
Board directly, send me an email with your concerns.  I'll keep your name private and present it to the Board for considera-
tion.  If it's not placed on the agenda, we can't discuss it at meetings.  Them's the Rules of Robert. 

     I especially need input from members who work and can't attend the meetings.  I know you feel disenfranchised because 
you can't vote.  That's also one of Robert's Rules.  But I'm willing to involve you in whatever manner you desire: weekend 
meetings or night meetings, for example.  Past President Martha Wallace tried this, and very few showed up.  Emails are 
easier.  If I can't answer your questions, I can bring them to the Board for possible discussion at a general meeting.  There 
needs to be a way to involve our entire membership in club decisions and activities, but if you don't participate in the pro-
cess, we'll stick with the status quo. 

     Everyone, please have a safe and joyful holiday season, and I'll see you back here in the New Year.  Make your New 
Year's resolution to be more active in club policies.  I hope you come to the January meeting brimming with new ideas, 
which, of course, you've brought to the attention of the Board to be placed on the agenda for discussion! :-) 

     Happy Holidays! 

~ Linda 

CIP: The Yellow Dot Program 
 

     The only Yellow Dot Program presentation scheduled 
for the month of November was at the 
Family Resource Center on Wednesday, 
November 27th. 
     We will be revisiting the Northeast-
ern Nevada Museum, the Elko Fire Sta-
tion, and the Living Stones Church dur-
ing December to check on their participation. 
 

~ Martha Wallace, Chair 

I Wish That I Could Wrap Up Christmas 

I wish that I could wrap up all the love and Holiday cheer 
That comes along with Christmas and with New Year's every year, 

Pack it in a pretty box and put it on my shelf 
And pull it down again each year and give it to myself. 

I wish that I could tie up all my favorite carols with twine, 
Wind around some ribbon, too, and for twelve months call them 

mine 
Until the next Yuletide came when the sounds again could be un-

furled 
And untie every single one then give them to the world 
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MEMBERSHIP UPDATES 

     There has been a lot of activity in membership in the last 
month.  We have several new members to acknowledge as 
well as many changes to existing membersõ information. 

 

     We welcome two new members and one returning 
member. 

 

     Susan Summer Elliott heard about our club from Martha 
Wallace at the Fall Craft Festival.  Her hobbies are photog-
raphy, interior design, and geology.  Please add her infor-
mation below to your Membership Book. 

Susan Summer Elliott (John) 6/7 

3117 Midland Drive 

Elko, NV 89801 

775-388-7277 (c) 

rubysunlight@gmail.com 

 

     Glen Ellen Finley heard about the club from Wendy 
McClure-Porter.  Her hobbies are sewing, crocheting, knit-
ting, embroidering, scrapbooking, photography, hiking and 
camping.  She wants to learn how to quilt.  Please add her 
information below to your books. 

Glen Ellen Finley (Ray) 7/9 

654 Wolcott Drive 

Spring Creek, NV  89815 

753-5365 (h) 

340-8054 (c) 

pinkeez21again@aim.com 

 

     And we welcome back returning member Barbara Mor-
gan.  Welcome back, Barbara; gosh, weõve missed you.  
Barbaraõs information is below. 

Barbara Morgan (Dennis) 2/23 

475 Frisco Drive 

Spring Creek, NV  89815 

778-9975 (h) 

bdmdrm@frontiernet.net  

 

     NOW, THE CHANGES é 

¶ Ruth Baty has relinquished her home phone and wishes 
to be contacted at her cell phone number 934-9183. 

¶ Yvonne Connors has changed her email address to 
hullgirl@frontier.com . 

¶ Andrea Davis has relinquished her home phone and 
wishes to be contacted at her cell phone number        
934-8817. 

¶ Ellen Owen has married (Congratulations, Ellen!) and 
wishes to be listed under her new married name Ellen 
Davidson. 

 

     The 2013 Membership Books were handed out at the 
November  6th meeting.  If you have not received a copy of 
the new Membership Book, contact the Membership Chair 
to make arrangements to get your copy. 

 

     Remember, If you have a membership update of any 
kindñaddress change, change of telephone or cell numbers, 
or email address change, please contact Membership Chair 
Donna Jewell by telephone at 738-6419 or by email at    
dejewell@frontiernet.net .  We want to keep in touch with 
you. 

 

~ Donna Jewell, Membership Chair 

-ÅÍÂÅÒÓÈÉÐ #ÈÁÉÒÍÁÎ $ÏÎÎÁ *Å×ÅÌÌȟ ÌÅÆÔ ÁÔ ÔÁÂÌÅȟ ÁÎÄ 
0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔ ,ÉÎÄÁ -ÁÃÌÁÒÅÎȟ ÒÉÇÈÔȟ ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ -ÅÍÂÅÒÓÈÉÐ 4ÁÂÌÅ 
ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ΨΦΧΩ &ÁÌÌ #ÒÁÆÔ &ÅÓÔÉÖÁÌȢ 
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January Ruby Views Newsletter articles 
are due on 

Sunday,  December 29th by mid-
night 

Submit to Newsletter Editor, Dixie 
Botsford 

Reporters:  Please send articles to 
              Newsletter@lamoillewomansclub.org 
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     Where has the year 
gone.  Wasn't it just 
Summer?  And what 
about the winds lately, 
I could have been 
blown into the next 
county!  Well, so far I 
haven't seen much in 
the Christmas rush 
with the ladies, maybe in the next few weeks they 
will be working on them.  Well, if you have a pro-
ject that you need a little push to get done or help 
you couldn't find a better place for help as this 
Sewing Group as all sorts of talent, they even can 
cook.  We might be the guinea pigs for someone to 
try out a new recipe.  Anyway, lunch is always good. 
and we never know what will be for dessert.  

     Hoping you days are filled with true friends, 
close family, and precious memories.  Season's 
Greetings, and see you in the New Year!  

~The Secret Needle   

December Birthdays 

Be sure to wish these gals  
�K���`�O�\�c���•�2�K�Z�Z�c���,�S�\�^�R�N�K�c�� 

 

Myna Hecht�z December 22nd 
Victoria Gravelin�z December 26th 
Darlene Exposito�z December 31st  

December Program 

     The December General Membership Meeting program 
on December 4th will feature the Spring Creek Choir pic-
tured above who have performed for the club in past 
Christmas programs. 

     As we have come to expect, they will present a pro-
gram filled with both old favorites and new Christmas 
compositions.  Whatever they choose to sing, club mem-
bers can expect to be delightfully entertained by this tal-
ented group of young people. 

     Hope we see you there for this festive program. 

~ Anita Salisbury, Program Chair 

 

 

 

     Ladies, at the next meeting on December 4th, please donõt forget to bring your 
non-perishable goods for the food baskets for the needy and/or two dozen cookies 
for the Christmas cookie trays we will be taking to emergency responders. 

Help us make this Christmas a merry one for others! 


